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                      COME GROW WITH US 

 Aug. 2 Tim Holst;  Aug. 3 Cameron Meline; Aug. 5 Krista Larson;  Aug. 7 Mary Anderson-Cashin,  Aug. 

10 Cassie Pratt, Donna Weiss;  Aug.16 Connie Schmid;  Aug. 17 Judy Trimbo;  Aug. 18 Madeline Leines, 

Grace Meline;  Aug. 19 Nancy Nelson, Jacob Wright;  Aug. 21 Jeanne Lundeen, Lynn Wilson;  Aug. 22 

Orwin Carter, Dean Hoff, Linnea Shinn;  Aug. 23 Dennis Harcey;  Aug. 24 Alex Frederick, George 

Johnston, Aug. 26 Bruce Clark, Nick Cossetta, Barb Wilson;  Aug. 27 Rachel Martell, Dan Schmid;  Aug. 

30 Eric Bender, Steve Roll;  Aug. 31 Sarah Funck. 
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Leap into the Gift of Reading 

A group of folks from the congregation have prepared and submitted a grant application to the 

Minnesota Annual Conference of the United Methodist Church for a 2017-2018 Church-School 

Connections Grant. This grant will support our church’s expanding ministry with Lily Lake Elementary 

School, which is an outgrowth of our commitment to grow in our love of neighbors. 

 

Background:  Our church has had a long-standing relationship with Lily Lake Elementary School. Last 

year, as an outgrowth of conversations with Ad Council, the Mission Committee, our Little Free 

Library builders, and school personnel, we began to expand our relationship with our neighborhood 

school, with a focus on reading. As a first step in this expansion, members began volunteering in the 

school Media Center and have been part of the development of the grant proposal. 

 

The Grant Proposal:  “Leap into the Gift of Reading” is the name we have given to our project.  If we 

receive the full $1,200 grant, we will be able to build and maintain a Little Free Library at Lily Lake 
Elementary School, fund several reading-related projects, express appreciation and encouragement to 

teachers and staff, and provide opportunities for church members to connect with what’s happening 

at our neighborhood school.  In addition to these grant-related activities, we will continue to provide 

volunteers for the school Media Center.  We expect to hear from the conference in mid-August.     

 

As one member of our group has said, “the kids of our community are our kids,” so we invite you to 

join us in praying for this ministry of outreach to the children of our community.   

 

Growing in Love of God and Neighbor 

Pastor Donna 

 

 
 

  Love the Lord your God with all your heart, and with all your soul, and with all your mind, and 

with all your strength, and Love your neighbor as yourself.    Luke10:27 

 

 



Summer Worship Series 

LYRICAL LIVING 
Words to Live By 

Inspired by phrases from hymns, we will be reflecting upon various aspects of our lives  

as people of God and as followers of Christ.  

   

August 6  

All Our Meals and All Our Living Make Us Sacraments of Thee 

Mark 6:30-44 

Communion  
 

August 13 

Cumbered With a Load of Care 

Galatians 6:1-5, Matthew 6:25-34 

 

August 20 

Since Love Is Lord of Heaven and Earth 

Psalm 63:18, Philippians 4:10-14 

 

August 27 

Lyrical Living: Words to Live By 

We will be reflecting on some of the phrases from hymns and worship songs that have been especially 

meaningful to members of our congregation.   

September 3 

Labor Day Weekend 

Melt Me, Mold Me, Fill Me, Use Me 

Jeremiah 18:1-6 

  

 

LYRICAL LIVING: Words to Live By                    

As part of our summer sermon series, we 

invite you to share with us phrases from hymns 

and worship songs that have been especially 

meaningful to you. There are hymnals and forms 

on a table in the Gathering Space. Please write 

your name, the hymn phrase, and why it has 

been meaningful to you on a slip of paper and 

place it in the container provided. You can also 
simply email your information to pastorsmarty-

donna@gmail.com 

YOUTH NEWS 

Work of the Trustees 

 

We are fortunate to have such a conscientious group of Trustees, tending to the maintenance of our 

church building and grounds.  They have been very busy this spring and summer, and as pastors we would 

like to thank them for all their work on behalf of our congregation. Jackie Marshall is the chair of the 

committee, and the other members are Bonnie Haines, John Burtzlaff, Mike Haraldson, Tom Ash, Steve 

Agard, Ted Gilbert, Adam Frederick, and Dwayne Nelson. Frank Anderson has also been helping in an 

advisory capacity with a couple of upcoming projects. If you have a chance, we would encourage you to 

thank them as well.   

Just this summer, the men’s and women’s bathrooms (thanks to John Burtzlaff) and the church garage 

(thanks to Tim Holst, Tom Ash) have been painted. Tom also killed massive weeds out front by the street, 

and Ted replaced the lampposts at the upper church entrance. For safety reasons the choir loft in the 

sanctuary is being redesigned to eliminate most of the steps, (thanks to Steve)  Repair work will be done on 

the church roof, and for safety reasons and energy efficiency two aging furnaces and two aging air 

conditioners will be replaced. In a church building our size there are also all the small projects and repairs 
that are always needing to be done. 

 

Youth Room Project Day – Friday, August 11th, 10:00 am  We will do various 

cleaning projects in the youth room, including straightening, dusting, organizing, and painting. When we finish 

our work, we will relax with some ice cream from Nelson’s. Come join the fun!  

 

Service Project – Tuesday, August 22, 2-4 pm   We will do some service projects around the church, 

including tasks like putting labels on books in the library and washing windows. We will celebrate the 

completed work with an end of summer treat. 

Outreach and Mission Giving 

 

Those who are generous will be blessed. Proverbs 22:9 

 

Our congregation has a heart for outreach and mission.  We support the work of our worldwide United 

Methodist Church through our apportionment giving. Our annual apportionment amount this year is 

$33,573, which is about 12% of our overall general budget. In addition to our apportionment giving, our 

congregation supports other mission projects, efforts, and organizations.  With the proceeds from our 

Chili Cook Off in January we met our $600 pledge to the Valley Outreach Emergency Fund.  In February 

we raised $1702 to help our Sunday school children reach their goal of $5000 so that they were able to 

purchase an Ark of animals through Heifer Project.  Each year in March we collect food and monetary gifts 

as a part of the statewide effort Minnesota FoodShare.  Along with all the food items we also gave a gift of 

$275 to the Valley Outreach Food Shelf.  In April we received $1816 in gifts for our Easter Offering, and in 

May and June we received $917 for our annual conference Love Offering.  Many from our congregation 

also give of their time and abilities through various service organizations, all in faithful response to the call 

of Christ to be of service to God and neighbor! 



L IFE IN THE CHURCH SCRIP 

Thank you to all of my FUMC 

friends who supported me after my two recent 

knee surgeries.  The cards, calls, notes, lunches, 

dinners, soup, flowers, and other expressions of 

LOVE meant so much as I was healing.  To feel 

that your prayers were there, surrounded me 

with warmth and thankfulness for such a loving 

community of faith.  Blessings, Linda Ash 

  

I’d like to thank my church family for the 

prayers, phone calls, cards and visits and for the 

beautiful prayer shawl-made by Pat Grogan!  

Bev Walmar 

Thank You 

By the time you receive this newsletter, I will 
have nearly completed my radiation therapy 

treatments.  I want to thank everyone for all the 

concerns expressed and all the well wishes given.  

I have appreciated them very much, and I am 

grateful to be a part of such a caring 

congregation. Marty  

 

Save the Date: 

On Monday, October 16th you are invited to a 

lunch and tour of the Gammelgarden Museum in 

Scandia. Cost will be $15.00. Car Pooling 

available. Details to follow in the September 

newsletter and on the information Center. 

 
Save the Date 

Hope for the Journey Home.  This will be our 

6th year in which we have provided volunteers 

at this shelter for temporarily homeless families 

at Guardian Angels  Catholic .Church.  Our 

dates to serve are September 13-16...  More 

information will follow.  Please contact Pastor 

Donna , Pastor Marty or Sharry Swann 275-5552 

if you would like ro know more about this 

mission of the church.    

 

Become a Lily Lake Media Center 

Volunteer! 

Would you like to join a group of church 

members who volunteer in the Media Center 

at Lily Lake Elementary School?  Our Media 

Center volunteers have been helping with 
practical tasks, such as checking books in and 

out, shelving books, and helping students find 

books. There are also opportunities to read 

with students or assist with other media 

center projects.  If you are interested, please 

contact Pastor Donna as soon as possible.  We 

would like to complete the school background 

checks during August so that our new 

volunteers can be trained and get to work 

early in the fall. 

 

Looking ahead to Fall 

Sunday, September 10th, is Rally Day! That 

morning we will return to our school year 

schedule with Sunday school at 9:30 and 

Worship at 10:30. We will also have our 

Annual Rally Day Mission Brunch following 

worship that day. 

 

On Wednesday, September 6th, we will 

kick off our Wednesday night meals with a 

neighborhood picnic.   

The Scrip Program provides an 

opportunity to contribute a 

portion of your everyday expenses 

to First UMC. You receive the full value of your 

card purchase and First UMC receives a 

percentage of the card value. Scrip cards can be 

ordered in the Fellowship Hall following worship 

every Sunday. 

 

 Stewardship Update 

We are grateful for the continued financial 

support of our congregation. Through the first 

six months of the year we have had income of 

$145,281 and expenses of $146,313, leaving us 

with a modest shortfall of $1032 in our General 
Fund.  This is encouraging for us halfway through 

the year, and it compares favorably to 2016, 

when at this same time we had income of 

$133,975 and expenses of $143,265. So again, 

we are grateful to our congregation for its 

generous support of our church and its 

ministries.  Finance Committee  

OFFICE NOTES 

Office Hours: 

Monday through Thursday 

9:00 am -3:00 pm. 
    

Friday 9:00 am -1:00 pm. 

Article Requirements: 

Please help the church save the environment 

and money, by keeping your articles to 100 

words or less. The September newsletter 

deadline is Tuesday, August 15th. 

UNITED METHODIST MEN (UMM) 

All in a Summer Afternoon 
Come spend a pleasant afternoon with the 

New Beginnings Circle on Monday, August 21 

at 1:00pm. (Location TBA) Jeanette Nelson and 

Ellen Campbell are teaming up to host and 

present the program.  From the book by 

Debbie Macomber, “One Simple Act, 

Discovering the Power of Generosity”, they 

will be presenting Chapter 6 entitled “A Coach, 

A Cough Drop, and a Light Bulb, The Power of 

Believing the Best. You do not need to be a 

member of attend.   

 

 

WOMEN’S MINIST IRES 

Check out our Church 

Facebook Page: 

 First United Methodist 

Church of Stillwater, MN 

òLikeó our page so that you will receive 

church postings on your newsfeed! If 

you have pictures you would like to 

share on the church Facebook page, 

ask any of our staff members to help 

you. 

Thank you to everyone who came 

out to the Men’s BBQ at the Freedom 

Farm. We enjoyed each 

other’s company and had a 
good time eating delicious 

food. 

 

 

 

 

 

The UMM will meet at the Lowell 

Inn on Saturday, August 12th at 

8:00 am.  Join us for a devotion, breakfast, 

and fellowship to start the weekend. All men 

of the congregation are invited to attend. 

Paper products and toiletries for Emma Norton 
During the "Christmas in July" meeting, the members of the New Beginnings 

Circle were asked, “in the spirit of giving” to bring paper products and/or toi-

letries for the Emma Norton Residence.  We are asking that our congrega-

tion join in the spirit of giving. During August, we will collect the goods to be 

delivered the beginning of September.  Please place your items in the marked 

box in the Gathering Space. Many thanks for your continued support of Emma Norton. 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

       
   1 

10:00 am Martha’s Group 

12:00 pm Centering Prayer 

2 

 

 

 

 

3 

7:10 UMC Twins game 

4 

 

5 

6 

10:00 am Worship 

11:00 am Fellowship Time  

 

7                                 

 9:00 am T.O.P.S. 

10:00 am Chair Yoga 

 

8  

10:00 am Martha’s Group 

12:00 pm Centering Prayer 

6:00 pm Education Meeting 

6:30 pm Finance meeting 

9 

10:00 Prayer Shawl Group 

 

10 

 

11 

10:00 am Youth Room 

Project 

12 

8:00 am Men’s Breakfast at  

   Lowell Inn 

13 

10:00 am Worship 

11:00 am Fellowship Time 

 

 

14 

 9:00 am T.O.P.S. 

10:00 am Chair Yoga 

  

    

15 

10:00 am Martha’s Group 

12:00 pm Centering Prayer 

1:00 pm UMW 

 

16 

 

 

 

 

17 

2:30 pm Welcome Committee 

3:30 pm Care Ministry 

 

 

18 

10:00 am Quilters 

 

 

 

19 

20 

10:00 am Worship 

11:00 am Fellowship Time 

21 Solar Eclipse 

 9:00 am T.O.P.S. 

9:30 am Valley Outreach  

10:00 am Chair Yoga 

1:00 pm New Beginnings 

22 

10:00 am Martha’s Group 

12:00 pm Centering Prayer 

2:00 Youth Service Project 

 

23 

9:30 am Valley Outreach  

10:00 Prayer Shawl Group 

 

  

24 

 

 

 

25 

9:30 am Valley Outreach  

 

 

26 

 

 

 

 

27 

10:00 am Worship- 

11:00 am Fellowship Time 

 

28 

9:00 am T.O.P.S. 

10:00 am Chair Yoga 

  

 

 

29 

10:00 am Martha’s Group 

12:00 pm Centering Prayer 

 

 

 

30 

    

 

31   

  AUGUST  2017         Pastors Marty Raths and Donna Buell will be out of office August 21– 28. 
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